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Main Street North (Highway 6) & Durham Street, Mount Forest 
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION  

 

May 8, 2024 

 

The Township of Wellington North wishes to advise you of the Construction of a Pedestrian 
Crossover at the intersection of Main Street North (Hwy-6) and Durham St, Mount Forest (refer 
to key plan, below). The first phase of construction to remove and replace a fire hydrant will 
commence the week of May 13th.  Construction activities will continue intermittently through to the 
end of August 2024. The Contractor for the project is Cox Construction Ltd. of Guelph, Ontario. 

 

Main Street North, within the identified limits, may be reduced to one lane of two-way traffic during 
working periods (typically 7 am through 7pm, Monday through Friday) at various times throughout 
the construction period. The roadway will be opened to two lanes of two-way traffic during non-
working periods throughout the construction. Local and emergency access will be maintained 
throughout construction; however, access to driveways may be interrupted at various times during 
this period. 

Construction personnel will be on site during construction activities to assist with safe school 
pedestrian traffic crossing Main Street at Durham Street. 

 



Project plans can be viewed at  https://www.wellington-north.com/government/capital-projects. 

 

If you have any questions, concerns, or feedback, please contact: 

Shaun Smith       Jamie Dunham 
Triton Engineering Services Ltd.     OR  Cox Construction Ltd. 
519-848-3920 Ext. 248    519-710-6955 
ssmith@tritoneng.on.ca     jcdunham@coxconstruction.ca 
 
 

Regards, 
Tammy Stevenson, C.E.T.  
Senior Project Manager 
519-848-3620 Ext. 4629 
tstevenson@wellington-north.com 
 


